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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

It gives me great pleasure to welcome members, their families and guests tonight’s function which combines our Annual General Meeting with a celebration of the tenth anniversary of the founding of our association in Victoria. 

The Association which was inaugurated on 29 June 1991 was the fruit of many Hartleyites among whom special mention must be made of Mr. A. Maheswaran and Professor Eliezer, both of whom sadly are no more with us, Mr.C.Kathirgamanathan, Dr.K.Thirugnanasunderalingam and Dr.Radhan Subramaniam. Over the past ten years our membership has grown steadily and now stands at 92. A high percentage of Hartleyites in Victoria are members of the Association.

It was decided at the outset that the main objectives of the Association were to foster fellowship amongst the past pupils of Hartley College and to assist Hartley College to have sufficient facilities to maintain and improve the standards set in the past. I am proud to say that over the past ten years the Association has worked with enthusiasm to realise these twin objectives. 

Since its inauguration, the Association has thrived on the support of the loyal Hartleyites in Victoria and on the hard work of successive management committees and their families. The Annual General Meetings followed by dinner have become a happy social occasion which loyal Hartleyites and their families make it a point to attend. Fellowship among Hartleyites and their families especially Hartleyites' children have great fun at our other annual function, the Summer Get-together complete with cricket match and lunch.  We have in addition organised a picnic, benefit concerts and in addition a felicitation dinner for Prof. Eliezer when he was nationally honoured with an Order of Australia award.

Part of the funds raised from the concerts and dinner and donations from members amounting to a sum of A$4500 was sent in 1999 to HCPPA, Point Pedro to institute bursaries for deserving students in years 10 and 11, to award two annual prizes for Excellence in mathematics in the name of Professor Eliezer and  $500 in 1999 and 2001  to purchase books and other items for the library. The bursaries and prizes are financed by the interest earned from a fixed deposit opened by the HCPPA, Point Pedro. The Principal has informed us that the prizes and bursary have already been awarded. Books bought for the library from our funds bear a seal “Donated by HCPPA Victoria Branch, Australia”. In 1993, a sum of A$1,500 was sent to HCPPA, Colombo.

From 1997, the Association started publishing a bi-annual newsletter “Hartley News – Victoria”. The newsletter has appeared regularly and carries news about Hartley and Hartleyites and other branches of HCPPA. It contributes to the fellowship among Hartleyites in Victoria and enables contacts with members at interstate and overseas branches.

The Association has actively participated along with other organizations in events organised by and for the benefit of the Sri Lankan community living in Victoria. Since 1994, we have participated in an eight-a-side one day cricket tournament for the past pupils associations of Tamil Schools in Victoria. 

We have explored the feasibility of having our own website. Unlike in America or Canada, there is an annual cost here in maintaining the website. We have now made arrangement with the Canadian Branch to share its website.

As part of our Tenth Anniversary of the founding of Victoria Branch, we will pay  tributes to  our Founder-President and a distinguished old boy, Professor Eliezer and  two of our principals, Messrs. K.Pooaranampillai and K.Nadarajah all of whom passed away during the last twelve months.

I will conclude by taking this opportunity to thank those who have contributed to the success of tonight's function and to all our activities during the past ten years. 

S.Anandaganeshan

President, HCPPA, Victoria Branch
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MESSAGES FROM OTHER BRANCHES

Colombo

I am very pleased to send this message to your members on this occasion of your tenth anniversary celebration of your association. Due to the enthusiasm and hard work of the founding members your association has grown to be an active and vibrant one.

The activities you organise to bring closer ties amongst the Hartleyites living in and around Victoria and also interacting with other branch associations across the globe is very encouraging. Your ready response to our Principal’s request to purchase a photocopier and to train some teachers on computer education simply shows the interest and concern you have towards our alma mater, especially at this time when they are undergoing so much hardship. The students continue their studies under most trying conditions and the assistance you provide to alleviate this is very much appreciated.

I wish to congratulate the members of the Victoria Branch for all the good work you have done this last decade to foster goodwill amongst members and the support given to our alma mater. I convey our greetings and good wishes on this happy occasion of your tenth anniversary celebration and also wish you all the best for the future too.

Dr.J.N.Chinniah

President


New South Wales

I am very happy and feel privileged to forward this message to our colleagues in Victoria on the occasion of your Annual Dinner 2001.  

The event will be a great opportunity for the members living around Melbourne to meet and reminisce the days at Hartley. 

It is with gratitude I say that Hartleyites have been generous in contributing to the well being of our college for the past few years. I wish that we should continue to fund the key projects at Hartley. I am proud to say that the New South Wales branch members helped us in forwarding over A$4,000 to the Parent body in 2000-2001. We have also extended a sponsorship to a very bright university entrant for the next four years. 

Whilst we celebrate Hartley, we should not forget the suffering of our people in the north, east and central parts of Sri Lanka. I am confident that the Hartleyites would set an example in offering help to our brothers and sisters back home.    

The Sydney branch celebrated our tenth Annual Dinner on the 21 July 2001 and we had published a special souvenir to mark the 10th anniversary.

Finally, on behalf of the NSW branch, I wish the Victoria branch all success in your Annual Dinner 2001 and wish all my colleagues a Good Day.

Jega M Rajan

President







MESSAGES FROM OTHER BRANCHES (CONTINUED)
Canada
I am so pleased to offer my congratulations to HCPPA, Victoria on the occasion of your 10th anniversary celebration and AGM.

We all feel very proud to be past pupils of a great school in our homeland. Though we are scattered all over the  world, internet and websites etc. have made it easier for us to get closer, exchange ideas and work together for the betterment of our old school.

I am very happy to know your effort in supporting computer education at Hartley. This is a very needed service for our teachers and students.

We, in Canada, celebrated the 10th anniversary a couple of years ago. HCPPA, Canada has established several programmes for the benefit of our alma mater in the last few years. At the present time we have more than 115 life members with us. We are fortunate to have many distinguished members from U.S.A too.

As you gather for this occasion, I would like to offer my best wishes for a most enjoyable evening.

Dr. Shan A. Shanmugavadivel

President


United Kingdom

It is with a sense of delight that I convey this message of best wishes on behalf of Hartley College Past pupils Association of the UK branch as you celebrate with pride the 10th birthday of HCPPA - Victoria branch. It is indeed timely for you to remember the commitment and hard work of many past officials and the commendable successes of your association. We look forward to working with you and in gaining inspiration from your growing strength.   

From a humble coastal town of Point Pedro of a small country like Sri Lanka have sprung many a distinguished citizens with remarkable accomplishments and fame in many walks of life in several countries around the world. Hartley College had made this a reality.  Hartleyites are proud of this feat and will go on celebrating their alma mater, its traditions, teachings and achievements. I am sure your anniversary celebrations will amplify these sentiments and the spirit of Hartley will be alight in the hearts of all the Hartleyites attending this event

We all want the light of Hartley that shone on our way in our formative years to continue in perpetuity and are aware of our duty to the present and future generations. Past Pupils Associations around the globe are playing a significant role in providing whatever support they are able to muster to help our alma mater and in lifting the spirits of the Principal, staff and students during their present stressful and testing days. 

The Past Pupils Associations can not only strengthen our alma mater but also each other by joining hands together. Information age in a virtual sense has shrunk the world and it is my wish  this is translated to the manner they operate, interact and focus on the unity of our purpose. 

Here’s wishing the AGM and 10th year celebrations every success and many many happy returns of the day for HCPPA – Victoria.

S E Manoharan. 

President.

THE FOUNDING OF HCPPA-VICTORIA BRANCH

A Personal Recollection  

By

Dr. K.Thirugnanasunderalingam

The Victoria Branch of the Hartley College Past Pupils Association was inaugurated on 29 June 1991. Many members may not know the events that led to the formation of the Association and for that reason it may be of interest to recall them when we are celebrating our 10th anniversary. It all started with a letter I received from Dr B. Muhunthan, who studied with me at Hartley and the University of Peradeniya. Muhunthan was then a postgraduate student in the USA.

Prof. A. Thurairajah who was on a visit to the USA had met Muhunthan and talked about the urgent need for financial assistance to Hartley.  Muhunthan attached a letter from Prof. Thurairajah and requested me to explore the possibility of raising funds to help Hartley.

I showed the letter to Mr. Maheswaran whom I used to see frequently because of our common involvement with the Hindu Society of Victoria. Mr Maheswaran was very interested in the proposal and encouraged me to work seriously in founding a branch for the Hartleyites residing in and around Melbourne.  I was fortunate to find an energetic youngster in  Radhan Markandu Subramaniam who had just arrived at the University of Melbourne on a merit scholarship to do medicine.  He was himself keen on forming  an Association that could bring the past pupils closer.

I asked Radhan to attend the Annual Vegetarian Dinner organized by the Hindu Society of Victoria so that we could meet few Hartleyites and take the matter further. At the dinner held on 23 March 1991, I introduced Radhan to Maheswaran and other Hartleyites present at the function.  I remember Mr. Kathirgamanathan and Dr. Senathirajah were among them. After some discussions among Hatleyites present, Mr. Maheswaran agreed to send a draft letter to me to word process and make copies for circulation.

After that we worked hard to organise a formal meeting among Hartleyites residing in Victoria State with the help of Mr Kathirgamanathan and Prof. C. J. Eliezer. Contact details of as many Hartleyites as possible were collected and invitation letters were sent to about 50 past pupils in Melbourne.  At the inauguration meeting held at the Monash University, about 30 old boys attended. Mr Maheswaran and I were elected the pro-temp Chairman and Secretary respectively.

The draft constitution prepared by Mr Maheswaran was discussed, amended and adopted unanimously. This was followed by the election of the first management committee.

President:



Professor. C. J. Eliezer

Vice President:


Mr. C. Kathirgamanathan

Secretary/Treasurer:


Mr.A.Maheswaran

Committee Members:


C.Mahendran

Radhan Subramaniam

S.R.Sivasubramaniam

Dr.K.Thirugnanasundarlingam

Our founder President, Professor Eliezer and Secretary/Treasurer, Mr Maheswaran are no more with us but their contribution to the Association will be remembered forever.

[The above is an extract from the personal recollections, corroborated by diary entries, of Dr Thirugnanasundarlingam. These were written down in haste for inclusion in this Souvenir at the request of the Committee.] 

HOMAGE TO OUR FOUNDER PRESIDENT
Hartley College Past Pupils Association, Victoria Branch grieves over the sudden death of its founder President, Professor C.J.Eliezer who suddenly passed away on 10 March 2001. He was, by common consent, the most distinguished old boy of Hartley College.

The late professor had its entire primary and secondary education at Hartley College where he passed his Matriculation with great distinction and then secured admission to the University College. His accomplishment at the university and his brilliant subsequent academic achievements in Cambridge and thereafter are well documented and well known. What is perhaps less known is his always wholesome gratitude and acknowledgement that he owed his academic achievements to Hartley College and his teachers there who not only taught him his subjects but were also his mentors in life’s values. To the latter generations of Hartleyites the name of Eliezer was and remains that of a legend, a hero and a role model. To his alma mater he was special child and whenever he had occasions to return to its portals, he was accorded a hero’s welcome.

The late professor repaid his debt to his alma mater by the sustained and lively interest he always showed in the affairs and activities of the College. When the Victoria Branch of the Hartley College Past Pupils Association was formed in 1991 and he was the natural choice of all members to become its founder President, he accepted the call unhesitatingly and steered it through its formative period with his characteristic ability, dignity and resourcefulness.  The Association and its affairs had a special place in his heart. Even after he had ceased to be the President he always made it a point to attend the Annual General Meetings of the Association and never failed to share with us his wisdom and insight. During recent years when ill health or indisposition sometimes prevented him to come for meetings, he never failed to inquire from office-bearers about the program and progress of the Association.

The members of the Association would always recall with affection his acceptance at an AGM a few years ago of nomination as its president for the year, when it appeared as though no one was willing to take on the burden. It was an act of great generosity and commitment calculated to deliver a sharp and objective lesson to the younger members about the need for everyone to share in public duty.

In recognition and appreciation of his services to the Association in general and in particular his services to Mathematical studies, the Victoria Branch has instituted two prizes known as the Eliezer Prize for Excellence in Mathematics, awarded every year to the best performers at Hartley College.

Hartley has produced many scholars of world fame but the name of Eliezer always comes foremost whenever people speak of distinguished old students of Hartley. The late Professor’s work both academic and public, and his endeavours for the welfare of others  and specially that of his community would always be remembered by all of us who had the privilege and fortune not only to be the beneficiaries of his work and achievements but also to experience personally his enormous dignity, unfailing courtesy and great charm and warmth as a person.

The members of Hartley College Past Pupils Association salute the Professor and express our condolences to his wife, children and his extended family.

K.Palasubramaniam, Secretary HCPPA Victoria

AN APPRECIATION – PROFESSOR C.J.ELIEZER

By

K.Pooranampillai
After graduation, I joined Hartley as an assistant teacher in May 1932. Among my assignments was the teaching of English History to the Cambridge Junior Class A Division. They were the brightest and most restless pupils. Of them, Jeyam Eliezer was the most diminutive and probably the youngest. His father had died earlier and as he told me later, he decided to make his way through life by hard work.

By the end of 1932, he passed the Cambridge Junior Exam with honours and distinctions. As he had also qualified for exemption from the London Matriculation, he could proceed to prepare for the Intermediate Exam in Science, but he could not enter University College as he was under seventeen years. So he joined the St Joseph’s College, Colombo and passed the Intermediate Exam in Science.

Then he joined the University College (Maths Class). At the examinatin, he won first class and got a scholarship to Cambridge. He studied at Christ Chirch, the college founded and richly endowed by Thomas Wolsey. He did well at Cambridge too and among other things learn to be a public speaker. I remember reading in Jawarharlal Neru’s autobiography that there was a rule at the Cambridge Union that students had to speak at least once in a term or give the reason why.

I remember an occasion later on when Jeyam was Professor and also a member of the Sunod Methodist Church , Mr E.R.De Silva the doyen of Principals had spoken on the language problem. Then Jeyam got up and expressed a different point of view. And then to everyone surprise, E.R.De Silva withdrew his submission.

On his return from Cambridge, Jeyam was appointed lecturer in Mathematics at the University College and later he became the professor. He was very young at the time and there were many write-ups in the papers and he became a legend. People often referred to a bright pupil “He is an Eliezer”. Even old pupils often confessed that when they went for interviews, they were asked the name of the school and on hearing the name of Hartley, the interviewing officers’ interjection was “Eliezer’s school”.

Jeyam is a very humble and unassuming person and always approachable to the students as well as parents. Jeyam’s marriage to Ranee Handy was a very happy one. She understood the need of an academic and took charge of the social side of things. She had a great interest in her husband’s old school and made Hartley Boys feel at home and guided them through the intricacies of Colombo social life. When I became Principal and had to go to Colombo to attend the Hartley College OBA meetings, Jeyam and wife often invited me for a meal. Ranee was good cook and an ideal hostess and made everybody welcome. After the “Sinhala Only Act”, the atmosphere in the academic circle changed and Jeyam accepted a place in a University in Malaysia and then moved to Latrobe University Australia. In Australia, he formed a Branch of the Hartley College Past Pupils Association. 

In 1999, I completed my ninety years and the Hatleyites there wanted to send me birthday greetings. Parameswaran, President of Victoria Past Pupils Association, had bought a large birthday card and got the Harleyites of Victoria to sign. The first signatories were Jeyam and Ranee. I was greatly touched.

This is a time to remember Eliezer with affection, sadness and deep sense of loss. Our sincerest sympathy to Mrs Eliezer, the children and other members of the familiy. 

(Courtesy of HCPPA, UK Branch)

A TRIBUTE TO PROFESSOR ELIEZER

Made by Mr.S.Nadarajah, member of HCPPA, Victoria Branch at the meeting organised by the members of the Australasian Federation of Tamil Associations and Consortium of Tamil Associations of Victoria

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Australasian Federation of Tamil Associations and Consortium of Tamil Associations of Victoria, Mrs. Ranee Eliezer, Her family members, Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is a strange coincidence that on this ANZAC day when bugles blow across all of Australia and New Zealand for those heroes slain in the battlefields of Gallipoli, the Tamil associations of Victoria have gathered together at this Parish Hall to honour the memory of one of their own heroes – the late professor Christie Jeyaratnam Eleizer, who has been a tremendous source of pride, strength and inspiration to his community.

Ladies and Gentlemen, Today I have been asked to speak on behalf of the Hartley College Past Pupils Association of Victoria – an association Professor helped to create and whose activities he always promoted with a sense of pride. Those of you who were born in the North of Sri Lanka know only too well that Hartley College is one of the great success stories of missionary education. As Professor himself said once at an HCPPA function, those days when parents were concerned about their children’s studies they were advised ‘ Aiya ungal payani Hartleyiku annupi vaiyungo Ellam sarivarum’. Eliezer always stressed that it was his teachers at Hartley who imbued in him a love for mathematics.

Just as much as Eliezer acknowledged the part his old school played in shaping his future, generations of students at Hartley did look upon him as a shining role model who brought fame and glory to his school. Eliezer’s reputation as a Maths scholar was such that whenever students at Hartley were asked what they aspired to be later on in life, they didn’t say, as was the norm then, that they wanted to be an Engineer or Doctor – but mark my words – an Eliezer! Well, this evening, I can think of no better tribute anyone can bestow on him than the one I have just mentioned.

Those of you who have heard of the famous south Indian mathematician, Ramanujan, may recall what Richard Askey of the university of Wisconsin in the USA said of Ramanujan. ‘A genius can arise anywhere in the world’. The Tamils of Sri Lanka have been fortunate that a mathematical genius was born in the humble village of Alvai. The Hartley College Past Pupils Association of Victoria is singularly proud that Professor was an old boy of Hartley, and this is why it set up a special fund in his name to reward those who excel in maths every year.

It is often said that most academics are out of touch with the real world. Professor Eliezer had his feet firmly planted in the ground. He was one who didn’t think that scholarship and social service were poles apart. I would not be wrong if I say that his desire to help his own people is what made him so dear and close to our hearts. At the time Eliezer migrated to Australia almost thirty years ago the number of Sri Lankan Tamils living here were few and far between. In fact, Australia hadn’t shaken off its image as the haven for white Australians and an outpost of Anglo-Saxon culture. Wasn’t it, Arthur Caldwell, the Minister of immigration at that time, who said that ‘ No red-blooded Australian would want to see a chocolate-coloured Australia’?

Professor Eliezer with his Cambridge education and academic background could easily have merged into the upper echelons of the Australian society and not cared about our people, language or culture.

It was probably our good fortune that made Eliezer spend a large part of his life in Australia to the service of his people. I do not think we would not be able to hear the Tamil language programs over the airwaves in Australia if not for Eliezer. I understand that Eliezer was a pioneer in Tamil broadcasting in Australia having himself inaugurated the SBS Tamil News Service with a few of his friends. Many of us who are in Australia now suffer from a sort of identity problem being constantly torn between two cultures. Thanks to men like Eliezer we no longer need to be troubled by confusions of identity. As Eliezer would say we are not slaves to anyone. We have our own vibrant language and culture and in a multicultural society there are so many opportunities to make use of them.

Some of us think that having come to Australia we can say goodbye to our language, literature and religion. Just as much as we need to become good Australians and respect the cultural diversity we see all around us, we should not lose our own identity and heritage. I think there was no other passionate advocate of our people than professor Eliezer. Sadly our people today do not have men of the stature of Eliezer to speak against racial oppression and hatred. All of us know how traumatised our people have been by a long and cruel civil war. We need more men of vision and courage like Eliezer to speak on behalf of our people.

On occasions like this it is all too easy to be carried away by emotions and forget about time. I know I have spoken enough.  All of us are going to miss Professor Eliezer, especially the Hartley College Past Pupils Association for whom he had been a tower of strength. May Eliezer’s soul rest in peace? 

KP IS NO LONGER WITH US

The death of Mr.Kanapathipillai Pooranampillai, retired Principal of Hartley College, draws the curtain on the life of one of the “greats” who dominated the educational landscape of Sri Lanka in the four decades commencing from the forties of the last century. He died peacefully on 22 April 2001.

Mr. Pooranampillai was born at Thunnalai in October 1909. He was the son of Mr.S.Kanapathipillai, a former Principal of Hartley College and grandson of Mr.J.C.T.Sherrard, another former head of the school. Mr.Pooranampillai was a pupil at Hartley for eight years and an assistant teacher under Mr.C.P.Thamotheram for eleven years before he became Principal himself in 1944. His period of 24 years as principal was marked by reorganisation as well as consolidation of the progress made under his predecessor. It is no exaggeration to say KP was the architect of Modern Hartley.

When it was decided under the new free education scheme that Hartley would become a free school and not a private school, it faced a rush of a large number of pupils who were abandoning the venacular schools. At this point, KP turned Hartley into a selective school and gave admissions on merit. Parents in Vadamaradchi whose children gained admission to Hartley could rest assured that their children’s education as well as future were in safe hands.

The secret of KP’s success was simple: it was a clear and firm commitment to the cause of bringing up Hartleyites who would be the pride of their alma mater, their community and their country. Unwaveringly and with an impressively rare level of discipline, he worked towards the fulfilment of his commitment. KP made it a point to come to know each and every student at Hartley and also in many case their parents. He took a period a  week teaching English to each of the lower forms and “Current Affairs” to the top forms. He made this opportunity to impress on students his ideals and values of discipline, punctuality, planning, sportsmanship and other qualities and attitudes. KP’s time as principal at Hartley will always be regarded as one of the golden eras of the school.

The Hartley College Past Pupils Association, Victoria Branch mourns the passing away of a skilled teacher, a distinguished principal and a valued mentor. Our heartfelt condolences to his wife, Peace, and children Shanthi, Jeyakumar and Vasanthi.

REMEMBERING MR. NADARAJAH
Mr. Kandiah Nadarajah, the College Principal from 1993 to 1997, passed away on 30 September 2000. He was born into a Hindu Family in Karainagar. He had his education at Jaffna Hindu College and received his B.Sc. degree from the University of Ceylon. Mr.Nadarajah joined Hartley as a teacher in 1971 and remained there until 1997. He served the College with outstanding distinction is spite of terrible war conditions. A tribute was paid to him in our last newsletter.

MY REMINISCENCES OF KP

By

S.Nadarajah, HCPPA, Victoria Branch

All Hartleyites who now live in countries as far away as Canada, UK, USA, Australia, Germany, France, Singapore and Malaysia heard the death of their Emeritus Principal – Mr.K.Pooranampillai – with a deep sense of sadness and nostalgia. KP bowed out of Hartley as Principal in 1967 – nearly thirty-five years ago – but he continues to be held in awe and admiration by friends and foes alike.

Mr.Pooranampillai was very much an Anglophile who tried to model Hartley College on some of the leading English Schools like Eton, Harrow, Rugby and Winchester. Just as Lord Maculay was keen on making in British India “ a class of people Indian in blood and colour, but English in tastes, morals and intellect”, KP was keen on making students at Hartley who were prototypes of the English Public Schools.

At the time, Mr. Pooranampillai was Principal of Hartley there was a renaissance in learning in all areas – arts, sciences, vocational education and extra-mural activities. He had a sound vision for the school and wanted every student to strive for excellence in all aspects of school life. Knowledge- he used to say – was growing so fast that students had to keep pace with it. I remember that once he gave an interesting talk on CP. Snow’s “Two Cultures” and warned of the dangers of over-specialisation. He argued that in a fast changing world students should learn to become creative and know more new things and new ideas. He urged every student who chose the Sciences to do an Arts Subject and vice versa, so that students from different disciplines can learn to be multi-skilled and cope with problems as they arise.

To me, KP was an educationist, who was far ahead of his time. He could put his finger on the pulse of each student, as it were, and judge his strengths and weaknesses, and advise parents what career their child should pursue. There were times when students and parents didn’t agree with KP’S decisions. But KP felt that students didn’t always know where they were going and teachers had to guide them. Pooranampillai gave students new career options and encouraged them to take up cadetships in shipping and other trades. He was keen on students pursuing new courses and broadening their skills. Before our time, few, if any schools, in the North of Sri Lanka, taught English as a subject for the Ceylon University Entrance Examination. KP urged some of us to take up the study of English and hired two Burgher teachers from Colombo to coach us.

As a Principal, Mr. Pooranampillai, believed in the liberal concept of education which stressed, among other things, that the “ best education for the best is the best education for all.” Today those who advocate this philosophy may be open to the charge of elitism, especially in a country like Australia where egalitarian values are cherished. KP’s vision of Hartley was based on the ideal that “Small was beautiful”. He helped to create an ethos at Hartley that could lead to individual success, competition and excellence. He chose his students and staff with care, and made people aware of the benefits that came from it. There were some who didn’t see eye to eye with KP and called him an authoritarian. He was clear about what he liked to do at Hartley and never hesitated to clarify and defend his views.

KP used the college assembly as a forum for teachers to speak to students about a range of subjects like literature, arts, medicine, physics, politics, economics, education and helped them to understand and explore issues and events that shaped the world. He used to ask every teacher to choose a topic for each week and give a formal talk about it so that students can be motivated to learn. In retrospect, I feel that the General Assembly those days, more than anything else, provided us a   stimulating tonic for learning.

We have often heard of the saying that a school should be a preparation for life. When KP was the Head of Hartley he encouraged students to set up a number of unions and clubs – The Literary union, The Science Union, The HSC Union, The Dramatic Club, The Film Club – so that students can be trained in different leadership roles. Oral communication skills form a key aspect in the curriculum of schools in many western countries. Many students of our generation did take an active part in these unions and clubs and learned the rules of public speaking and debating.

When we were students at Hartley, sports- was a core component of the curriculum. Every year, the Sports meet turned out to be a Mini Olympic event with the different houses – Sherrard, Abraham, Tharmotheram, Paulpillai competing with fervour and enthusiasm. Pooranampillai made every student to take an active part in sports and set up cheer squads to encourage athletes to do well in their chosen events. KP used to extol the virtues of sportsmanship- fair play, healthy competition and generosity of spirit. He would always stress the fact that taking part in sports is more important than winning.

KP used to teach English, English Literature and Government to a number of senior classes at Hartley. He was well versed in Shakespeare plays, English fiction and poetry. Those of us who were taught by KP know how well he exposed us to the subtleties of language, style and tone in literature as well as the joy and pleasure of reading English classics. Poooranampillai was amazingly well read and would often quote Francis Bacon’s maxim “Reading maketh a man, a conference a ready man and writing an exact man”. In many ways KP was a humanist and argued for the ‘Humanities’ to be given pride of place in the curriculum. Wasn’t it Winston Churchill who once said that the “ the empires of the future will be the empires of the mind”? KP knew that such minds can only be nurtured well   when there is a broad curriculum embracing the arts and the sciences. I am sure, for a long time to come Pooranampillai’s name will have a special place in Hartley’s roll- call of fame. There is no doubt in my mind that KP proved himself to be the right principal for the right school at the right time.

HARTLEY COLLEGE

A Short History

	1838
	Rev Dr. Peter Percival who compiled the English Tamil Dictionary and translated the Bible into Tamil founded the school with the name “Wesleyian Mission Central School”.

	1860
	School remained closed for part of the year owing to difficulties.

	1861
	Mr.D.P.Niles, B.A, re-started it.

	1874
	The school was shifted to the present site. In the old site, a Girls Boarding School was started by Rev. W.R.Winston, later known as Methodist Girls High School.

	1878
	Mr.J.C.T.Sherrard became head master. Seventh grade was the highest and there were only a big hall and two class rooms.

	1896
	The school was upgraded and allowed to prepare pupils for the Calcutta University Entrance Examination through Jaffna Central College which was affliated to the Calutta University.

	1916
	Rev.Marshall Hartley, Secretary of the Methodist Mission for the East visited the school and laid foundation for a science laboratory. The school was renamed Hartley College.

	1919
	Pupils appeared for the Cambridge Exam.

	1930
	The hostel building was put up. Cricket was started.

	1933
	Hartley College O.B.A was inaugurated.

	1938
	The Colombo Branch of Hartley College O.B.A was inaugurated

	1944
	Pupils appeared for the H.S.C Examination. Prefect system was introduced.

	1947
	Historical Association was formed.

	1948
	Drama society was started.

	1953
	Centenary celebration 

	1957
	Science Association was inaugurated.

	1985
	The college was shifted to Puttalai MV due to the occupation of Sri Lankan Army.

	1989
	Issue of a Stamp and First Day Cover to commemorate the 150th Anniversary of the College.

	1990
	Entire school was shifted back to the old site.

	2000
	Professor Eliezer  Mathametical prizes to Kandasamy Vishnukanthan and Sanmuganathan Janagan.

Bursaries to Yogarasa Theneskumar and Kandasamy Navarubakanthan.

(All sponsored by HCPPA, Victoria Branch)


Principals of Hartley
Mr.S.A.Paulpillai (1906)




Mr.Kanapathipillai (1906 – 1912)


Mr.E.S.Abraham (1912 – 1915)



Mr.C.P.Thamotheram (1915 – 1943)


Mr.K.Pooranampillai (1944 – 1967)



Mr.S.Ratnasabapathy (1967 – 1970)

Mr.C.Rajathurai (1971 – 1973)



Mr.P.Ahamparam (1973 – 1975)

Mr.W.N.S.Samuel (1975 – 1985)



Mr.P.Balasingam (1985 – 1993)

Mr.K.Nadarajah (1993 –1997)



Mr.Venugobal (1998 - 1999)

Mr. N.Gunaseelan (1999- 2000)



Mr.M.Sripathy (2000 to date)

Hartley's Needs

Early this year HCPPA Victoria received a communication from the Principal, giving a comprehensive statement of the needs of the school. We give below, in tabular form, the principal's wish list for the development of the school. HCPPA Victoria has taken the initiative of sharing this information with HCPPA committees round the world.
	No
	Description
	Cost (Rs)
	Cost (Aus $)
	Comments

	  1
	Land for auditorium, assembly hall and play ground (250 perches). 

Funds for purchase of land will not come from the Dept.


	1,250,000
	31,250
	As land prices are now low, it is opportune now to make purchases for expansion.

	  2
	Buildings – Additional 18 class rooms and repairs to existing facilities. Large part of the school is occupied by the armed forces.  


	10,000,000
	250,000
	

	  3
	Playground – Removal of debris and leveling


	400,000 to      500,000
	10,000 to  12,500
	

	  4
	Basketball court – Restoration
	300,000
	7,500
	

	  5
	Furniture – 300 chairs, 405 desks, 500 assembly hall chairs, various library, laboratory and office furniture.


	
	
	

	  6
	Television and VCR
	
	
	Some Hartleyites from Canada to fund these items.

	  7
	Computers (15)
	
	
	HCPPA-UK to fund 4 computers and a printer. 



	  8
	Photocopying Machine
	125,000
	3,125
	HCPPA-Victoria to fund this item.

	  9
	Grass cutting machine
	
	
	

	10
	Administration fund (Managed by the Principal)
	50,000
	1,250
	

	11
	Fund for Communication
	
	
	

	12
	Computer Operator & Trainer (Annual)
	90,000
	2,250
	

	13
	Assisting a needy student (Annual for 4 yrs)
	30,000
	750
	


Exchange rate used Aus $ = Rs 40

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEES  1991 - 2001

	
	1991 / 1992
	1992 / 1993

	President
	Prof. C.J.Eliezer
	C.Kathirgamanathan

	Vice President
	C.Kathirgamanathan
	S.Nadarajah

	Secretary/Treasurer
	A.Maheswaran
	T.Prabhaharan

	Committee Members
	C.Mahendran
	N.Sivakumar

	
	Radhan Subramaniam
	S.Parameswaran

	
	S.R.Sivasubramaniam
	C.Mahendran

	
	Dr.K.Thirugnanasundarlingam
	Dr.V.K.Samuel

	
	
	

	
	1993 / 1994
	1994 / 1995

	President
	C.Kathirgamanathan
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan

	Vice President
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan
	C.Mahendran

	Secretary/Treasurer
	J.Jeyakumar
	K.S.Anandaganeshan

	Committee Members
	K.Sivarajah
	K.Sivarajah

	
	T.Prabhaharan
	T.Thangaratnam

	
	Dr.V.K.Samuel
	M.Mathanasenarajah

	
	K.S.Anandaganeshan
	K.Ketheswaran

	
	
	

	
	1995 / 1996
	1996 / 1997

	President
	Dr.K.Senathirajah
	Dr.K.Senathirajah

	Vice President
	K.G.Samuel
	S.Parameswaran

	Secretary
	S.Parameswaran
	S.Blanchard

	Treasurer
	M.Mathanasenarajah
	N.Thangarajah

	Committee Members
	Radhan Subramaniam
	Radhan Subramaniam

	
	V.Nithiananthan
	K.G.Samuel

	
	K.Sritharan
	R.Rajeswaran

	
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan
	J.Sriskandakumar

	
	
	

	
	1997 / 1998
	1998 / 1999

	President
	C.Mahendran
	S.Parameswaran

	Vice President
	R.Rajeswaran
	K.S.Anandaganeshan

	Secretary
	Radhan Subramaniam
	T.Thangaratnam

	Treasurer
	K.Palasubramaniam
	K.Palasubramaniam

	Committee Members
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan

	
	M.Mathanasenarajah
	P.Aravindan

	
	S.Nadarajah
	C.Mahendran

	
	R.Muhunthan
	G.Thusyanthan

	
	
	

	
	1999 / 2000
	2000 / 2001

	President
	S.Parameswaran
	K.S.Anandaganeshan

	Vice President
	K.S.Anandaganeshan
	M.Shanthikumar

	Secretary
	Dr.P.Raveendran
	K.Palasubramaniam

	Treasurer
	K.Palasubramaniam
	N.Nanthakumar

	Committee Members
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan
	Dr.S.V.Kasynathan

	
	P.Aravindan
	S.Muraledaran

	
	M.Mathanasenarajah
	S.Nadarajah

	
	S.Moorthy
	S.Paramewaran


Audior: S.Ganeshananthan (1991 to 1994) and T.Prabhakaran (1994 to 2001)

LIST OF MEMBERS

	Name
	
	Name

	K.S
	Anandaganeshan
	
	R
	Rajeswaran

	S
	Anandan
	
	S
	Rajkumar

	P
	Aravindan
	
	P
	Rajkumar

	A
	Arulanantham
	
	A
	Ramesh

	T
	Arulthilakan
	
	K
	Ranganathan

	S
	Balakumar
	
	R.
	Ratnarajah

	P
	Balasubramaniam
	
	P
	Raveendran

	B
	Baleswaran
	
	J
	Raviskanthan

	S
	Blanchard
	
	S
	Rengarajah

	G
	Cumaravelu
	
	K
	Sabapathypillai

	A.D.T
	Devapalan
	
	R
	Sabarathinam

	N
	Ganeshalingam
	
	V.K
	Samuel

	N
	Ganeshalingam
	
	A
	Sangarapillai

	S
	Ganeshanandan
	
	P
	Sathianathan

	J.J.
	Gunaratnam
	
	P
	Sathiyaseelan

	D.A
	Gunaseelan
	
	E.S
	Selvarajah

	S
	Inpanathan
	
	S.
	Selvarajah

	J
	Jeyakumar
	
	K
	Senathirajah

	G
	Jeyanthan
	
	S
	Shanmugalingam

	S
	Jeyarajan
	
	K.S
	Shanmugaratnam

	D.A
	Jeyaseelan
	
	M
	Shanthikumar

	C
	Jothiravi
	
	S
	Sivakanthan

	S
	Kamalanandan
	
	N
	Sivakumar

	K
	Kanagalingam
	
	R
	Sivakumaran

	S.V
	Kasynathan
	
	K
	Sivarajah

	C
	Kathirgamanathan
	
	S.R
	Sivasubramaniam

	S.G
	Kirupagaran
	
	S
	Sivasubramaniyam

	M
	Madanasenarajah
	
	T
	Sivathasan

	C
	Mahendran
	
	K
	Sribalan

	B.R
	Manualpillai
	
	J
	Sriskandakumar

	S
	Muraledaran
	
	T
	Srithar

	S
	Nadarajah
	
	S
	Sritharan

	M
	Nadarajah
	
	K
	Sritharan

	V.K
	Nandacumaran
	
	R
	Subramaniam

	N
	Nanthakumaran
	
	M
	Sunthar

	V
	Nithiananthan
	
	A
	Suthan

	V
	Pakeerathan
	
	S.R
	Suresh

	K
	Palasubramaniam
	
	N
	Thangarajah

	S
	Parameswaran
	
	T
	Thangaratnam

	P.S
	Pooranaharan
	
	A.S.
	Thirugnanasambanthan

	T
	Prabhakaran
	
	K
	Thirugnanasundralingam

	V
	Raguraman
	
	G
	Thusyanthan

	Thil
	Rajadurai
	
	A
	Velupillai

	V
	Rajamanoharan
	
	P
	Venthan

	G.K
	Rajasuriar
	
	V
	Vishnuraj

	K
	Rajendran
	
	S
	Watson


Editors: S.Parameswaran, S.Nadarajah and Dr.S.V.Kasynathan

WARAN & ASSOCIATES

SOLICITORS

FOR PROMPT AND EFFICIENT SERVICE IN ALL AREAS OF LAW INCLUDING

· CONVEYANCING

· IMMIGRATION LAW

· WILLS & PROBATE

· SALE AND PURCHASE OF SMALL BUSINESS

· LEASE, AGREEMENTS AND CONTRACTS

· COMPANY LAW MATTERS

· TRUST DEEDS

· POWER OF ATTORNEY

· CIVIL LITIGATION

· FAMILY LAW



Mrs Dushyanthi Rajeswaran

SOLICITOR AND REGISTERED MIGRATION AGENT NO: 68121

10, Broadgreen Avenue, Wantirna, Victoria 3152

Telephone: (03) 9801 1657

Fax: (03) 9800 4144

Mobile: 041 350 7022

HOME LOANS, COMMERCIAL LOANS, REFINANCE COULD BE ARRANGED AT COMPETITIVE INTEREST RATES
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